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The general opinion of the board is that the ECF should work towards 

phasing out game fee over time in favour of a pure membership scheme. 

The aim of this discussion paper is not to pass judgement on this. Instead 

the aim is to encourage the various leagues, counties, congresses, junior 

organisations, and any other groups who may be affected, to discuss how 

they use game fee (if they do so) and any problems they feel would need 

to be resolved before they could accept a pure membership scheme. 

 

From this the ECF will be better informed as to what they need to do 

before they can introduce a pure membership scheme, and have a better 

idea of the time scale that this aim may involve. 

 

 


